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Office of Compliance Welcomes Results of GAO Audit 

Washington, D.C. – The Office of Compliance welcomes the release today of the General 
Accounting Office (GAO) audit of the Office, viewing it as a valuable indicator of the Office’s 
strengths and weaknesses. The GAO report was required by the Legislative Branch 
Appropriations Act of 2003. 

“The GAO report is both positive and critical, which is what we expected,” said Office of 
Compliance Board of Directors Chair Susan S. Robfogel. “I think it is a very accurate and 
positive reflection of the transformational efforts underway by the Office and why these are 
necessary.” 

Robfogel noted that the Office has already recognized most of the deficiencies included in the 
report and is working hard to change them, as the report shows. “We are implementing a new 
strategic plan, moving away from output measurements to results measurements, targeting our 
educational efforts, and working more collaboratively with our regulated community.” 

The Chair also emphasized that she believes this report makes clear why additional resources are 
needed by the Office of Compliance. “We have done more with less for a long time, but to 
implement all of the changes recommended by the report, more staff and resources will be 
needed.” 

Despite some of the expected criticisms, Robfogel said she believes that overall the Office of 
Compliance has a notable record of success.  The Office has handled over 150 requests for health 
and safety inspections of Legislative Branch facilities and processed over 1000 cases through it’s 
dispute resolution system. In addition, the Office has completed three biennial health and safety 
inspections of the Capitol Hill campus, resulting in comprehensive reports to Congressional 
leadership. 

(Continued) 

ROOM LA 200, JOHN ADAMS BUILDING • 110 SECOND STREET, S.E. • WASHINGTON, D.C. 20540-1999 

TELEPHONE: 202-724-9250 • FAX: 202-426-1913 • TDD: 202-426-1912 • WWW.COMPLIANCE.GOV 



February 4, 2004 
Page 2 

Robfogel made clear that this report will be an important guide to the Office’s strategic planning 
and budget submissions for the coming years. The Office intends to work hand-in-hand with its 
House and Senate oversight committees to implement the recommendations of the report while 
also ensuring that the Office has the necessary resources to carry out its mission. 

“In the end, this Board and all the staff of the Office of Compliance know that this report will 
make the Office stronger, not weaker, and that’s how we intend to approach it. The Board hopes 
to continue the Office’s constructive relationship with the GAO team that developed this report,” 
said Robfogel 

The Office of Compliance advances safety, health, and workplace rights in the U.S. Congress and 
the Legislative Branch. Established as an independent agency by the Congressional 
Accountability Act of 1995, the Office educates employees and employing offices about their 
rights and responsibilities under the Act, provides an impartial dispute resolution process, and 
investigates and remedies violations of the Act. 

The text of the GOA’s report can be found on their web site, www.gao.gov. 
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